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Meanwhile, the people of the city rejoiced and were glad and blessed the vizier's daughter, marvelling for that three days had passed and that the
king had not put her to death and exulting in that, [as they deemed,] he had turned [from his purpose] and would never again burden himself with
blood-guiltiness against any of the maidens of the city. Then, on the fourth night, she related to him a still more extraordinary story, and on the fifth
night she told him anecdotes of kings and viziers and notables. On this wise she ceased not [to do] with him [many] days and nights, what while the
king still said in himself, 'When I have heard the end of the story, I will put her to death,' and the people waxed ever in wonder and admiration.
Moreover, the folk of the provinces and cities heard of this thing, to wit, that the king had turned from his custom and from that which he had
imposed upon himself and had renounced his heresy, wherefore they rejoiced and the folk returned to the capital and took up their abode therein,
after they had departed thence; yea, they were constant in prayer to God the Most High that He would stablish the king in that his present case; and
this," said Shehrzad, "is the end of that which my friend related to me.".? ? ? ? ? For whom is thy departure even as a father's loss! To fly or creep,
like nestlings, alone, they strive in vain..Then he took my clothes and washed them and dried them, and put them on me; after which he said to me,
"Get thee gone to thy house." So I returned to my house and he accompanied me, till I came thither, when he said to me, "May God not forsake
thee! I am thy friend [such an one, who used to take of thee goods on credit,] and I am beholden to thee for kindness; but henceforward thou wilt
never see me more."'.Moreover, he assembled the sages and the theologians and the sons of the kings and devised with them and asked them
questions and problems and examined with them into many things of all fashions that might direct him to well-doing in the kingly office; and he
questioned them also of subtleties and religious obligations and of the laws of the kingdom and the fashions of administration and of that which it
behoveth the king to do of looking into the affairs of the people and repelling the enemy [from the realm] and fending off his malice with war;
wherefore the people's contentment redoubled and their joy in that which God the Most High had vouchsafed them of his elevation to the kingship
over them. So he upheld the ordinance of the realm and the affairs thereof abode established upon the accepted customs..90. The Devout Prince
cccci.? ? ? ? ? Indeed, thou'st told the tale of kings and men of might, Each one a lion fierce, impetuous in the fight,.(When Shehriyar heard this, he
said in himself, 'By Allah, I have indeed been reckless in the slaying of women and girls, and praised be God who hath occupied me with this
damsel from the slaughter of souls, for that the slaughter of souls is a grave [matter!] By Allah, if Shah Bekht spare the vizier, I will assuredly spare
Shehrzad!' Then he gave ear to the story and heard her say to her sister:).? ? ? ? ? Nor troops have I nor henchmen nor one to lend me aid Save
God, to whom, my Maker, my voice in praise I rear..A certain thief was a [cunning] workman and used not to steal aught, till he had spent all that
was with him; moreover, he stole not from his neighbours, neither companied with any of the thieves, lest some one should come to know him and
his case get wind. On this wise he abode a great while, in flourishing case, and his secret was concealed, till God the Most High decreed that he
broke in upon a poor man, deeming that he was rich. When he entered the house, he found nought, whereat he was wroth, and necessity prompted
him to wake the man, who was asleep with his wife. So he aroused him and said to him, 'Show me thy treasure.'.Tenth Officer's Story, The, ii.
172.Fuller and his Wife, The, i. 261..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ba. The Envier and the Envied xlvi.When the evening evened, the king bade fetch the vizier
and required of him the story of the journeyman and the girl. So he said, "Hearkening and obedience. Know, O august king, that.Now the children
had entered the coppice, to make water, and there was there a forest of trees, wherein, if a horseman entered, he might wander by the week, [before
finding his way out], for none knew the first thereof from the last. So the boys entered therein and knew not how they should return and went astray
in that wood, to an end that was willed of God the Most High, whilst their father sought them, but found them not. So he returned to their mother
and they abode weeping for their children. As for these latter, when they entered the wood, it swallowed them up and they went wandering in it
many days, knowing not where they had entered, till they came forth, at another side, upon the open country..? ? ? ? ? Up, to our comrade's
convent, that we may visit him And drink of wine more subtle than dust; (115) our trusty fere.Women's Craft, ii. 287..? ? ? ? ? In wine, as the
glittering sunbeams bright, my heart's contentment is, That banishes hence, with various joys, all kinds of care and dole..(Quoth Abdallah ben Nan)
So I became his boon-companion and entertained him by night [with stories and the like]; and this pleased him to the utmost and he took me into
especial favour and bestowed on me dresses of honour and assigned me a separate lodging; brief, he was everywise bountiful to me and could not
brook to be parted from me a single hour. So I abode with him a while of time and every night I caroused with him [and entertained him], till the
most part of the night was past; and when drowsiness overcame him, he would rise [and betake himself] to his sleeping-place, saying to me,
"Forsake not my service for that of another than I and hold not aloof from my presence." And I made answer with "Hearkening and
obedience.".Presently, one of the slave-girls brought him a pair of sandals wrought with raw silk and green silk and embroidered with red gold, and
he took them and put them in his sleeve, whereat the slave cried out and said, "Allah! Allah! O my lord, these are sandals for the treading of thy
feet, so thou mayst enter the draught-house." Aboulhusn was confounded and shaking the sandals from his sleeve, put them on his feet, whilst the
Khalif [well-nigh] died of laughter at him. The slave forewent him to the house of easance, where he entered and doing his occasion, came out into
the chamber, whereupon the slave- girls brought him a basin of gold and an ewer of silver and poured water on his hands and he made the
ablution..Officer's Story, The Ninth, ii. 167..? ? ? ? ? And unto Irak fared, my way to thee to make, And crossed the stony wastes i' the darkness of
the night..Poor Old Man, The Rich Man who gave his Fair Daughter in Marriage to the, i. 247..See, then, O august king," continued the youth,
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"what envy doth and injustice and how God caused the viziers' malice revert upon their own necks; and I trust in God that He will succour me
against all who envy me my favour with the king and show forth the truth unto him. Indeed, I fear not for my life from death; only I fear lest the
king repent of my slaughter, for that I am guiltless of offence, and if I knew that I were guilty of aught, my tongue would be mute.".? ? ? ? ? c. The
Jewish Physician's Story cxxix.?THE FIFTEENTH OFFICER'S STORY..Now this was at the beginning of the month, and when it was the end
thereof, Aboulhusn longed to drink wine and returning to his former usance, furnished his saloon and made ready food and let bring wine; then,
going forth to the bridge, he sat there, expecting one whom he should carouse withal, as of his wont. As he sat thus, behold, up came the Khalif
[and Mesrour] to him; but Aboulhusn saluted them not and said to them, "No welcome and no greeting to the perverters! (31) Ye are no other than
devils." However, the Khalif accosted him and said to him, "O my brother, did I not say to thee that I would return to thee?" Quoth Aboulhusn, "I
have no need of thee; and as the byword says in verse:.Would God upon that bitterest day, when my death calls for me, i. 47.Presently, she heard a
blowing behind her; so she turned and behold, a head without a body and with eyes slit endlong; it was of the bigness of an elephant's head and
bigger and had a mouth as it were an oven and projecting tusks, as they were grapnels, and hair that trailed upon the earth. So Tuhfeh said, 'I take
refuge with God from Satan the Stoned!' and recited the Two Amulets; (217) what while the head drew near her and said to her, 'Peace be upon
thee, O princess of Jinn and men and unique pearl of her age and her time! May God still continue thee on life, for all the lapsing of the days, and
reunite thee with thy lord the Imam!' (218) 'And upon thee be peace,' answered she, 'O thou whose like I have not seen among the Jinn!' Quoth the
head, 'We are a people who avail not to change their favours and we are called ghouls. The folk summon us to their presence, but we may not
present ourselves before them [without leave]. As for me, I have gotten leave of the Sheikh Aboultawaif to present myself before thee and I desire
of thy favour that thou sing me a song, so I may go to thy palace and question its haunters (219) concerning the plight of thy lord after thee and
return to thee; and know, O Tuhfet es Sudour, that between thee and thy lord is a distance of fifty years' journey to the diligent traveller.' 'Indeed,'
rejoined Tuhfeh, 'thou grievest me [for him] between whom and me is fifty years' journey. And the head said to her, 'Be of good heart and cheerful
eye, for the kings of the Jinn will restore thee to him in less than the twinkling of an eye.' Quoth she,' I will sing thee an hundred songs, so thou wilt
bring me news of my lord and that which hath befallen him after me.' And the head answered, saying, 'Do thou favour me and sing me a song, so I
may go to thy lord and bring thee news of him, for that I desire, before I go, to hear thy voice, so haply my thirst (220) may be quenched.' So she
took the lute and tuning it, sang the following verses:.17. The Merchant of Oman cccliv.120. The Pious Black Slave cccclxvii.Accordingly El
Merouzi repaired to the market and fetching that which he sought, returned to Er Razi's house, where he found the latter cast down in the vestibule,
with his beard tied and his eyes shut; and indeed, his colour was paled and his belly blown out and his limbs relaxed. So he deemed him in truth
dead and shook him; but he spoke not; and he took a knife and pricked him in the legs, but he stirred not. Then said Er Razi, 'What is this, O fool?'
And El Merouzi answered, 'Methought thou wast dead in very sooth.' Quoth Er Razi, 'Get thee to seriousness and leave jesting.' So he took him up
and went with him to the market and collected [alms] for him that day till eventide, when he carried him back to his lodging and waited till the
morrow..When the tither heard the old man's speech, he relented towards him and said to him, 'O old man, I make thee a present of that which is
due from thee, and do thou cleave to me and leave me not, so haply I may get of thee profit that shall do away from me my errors and guide me into
the way of righteousness.' So the old man followed him, and there met him another with a load of wood. Quoth the tither to him, 'Pay what is due
from thee.' And he answered, 'Have patience with me till to-morrow, for I owe the hire of a house, and I will sell another load of wood and pay thee
two days' tithe.' But he refused him this and the old man said to him, 'If thou constrain him unto this, thou wilt enforce him quit thy country, for that
he is a stranger here and hath no domicile; and if he remove on account of one dirhem, thou wilt lose [of him] three hundred and threescore dirhems
a year. Thus wilt thou lose the much in keeping the little.' Quoth the tither, 'I give him a dirhem every month to the hire of his lodging.'.? ? ? ? ? b.
The Controller's Story xxvii.Fifteenth Officer's Story, The, ii. 190..? ? ? ? ? Then was my heart by that which caused my agitation seared, And from
mine eyelids still the tears poured down without relent..Then the rest of the women of the palace came all to him and lifted him into a sitting
posture, when he found himself upon a couch, stuffed all with floss-silk and raised a cubit's height from the ground. (19) So they seated him upon it
and propped him up with a pillow, and he looked at the apartment and its greatness and saw those eunuchs and slave-girls in attendance upon him
and at his head, whereat he laughed at himself and said, "By Allah, it is not as I were on wake, and [yet] I am not asleep!" Then he arose and sat up,
whilst the damsels laughed at him and hid [their laughter] from him; and he was confounded in his wit and bit upon his finger. The bite hurt him
and he cried "Oh!" and was vexed; and the Khalif watched him, whence he saw him not, and laughed..? ? ? ? ? d. The Lover's Trick against the
Chaste Wife dcccclxxx.Meanwhile the messenger had reached the opposite camp with the news of Tuhfeh's deliverance, whereat the Sheikh
Aboultawaif rejoiced and bestowed on the bringer of good tidings a sumptuous dress of honour and made him commander over a company of the
Jinn. Then they fell upon Meimoun's troops and destroyed them to the last man; and when they came to Meimoun, they found that he had slain
himself and was even as we have said. Presently Kemeriyeh and her sister [Wekhimeh] came up to their grandfather and told him what they had
done; whereupon he came to Tuhfeh and saluted her and gave her joy of her deliverance. Then he delivered Meimoun's palace to Selheb and took
all the former's riches and gave them to Tuhfeh, whilst the troops encamped upon the Crescent Mountain. Moreover, the Sheikh Aboultawaif said
to Tuhfeh, 'Blame me not,' and she kissed his hands. As they were thus engaged, there appeared to them the tribes of the Jinn, as they were clouds,
and Queen Es Shuhba flying in their van, with a drawn sword in her hand..Then they attired Dinarzad in a dress of blue brocade and she became as
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she were the full moon, whenas it shineth forth. So they displayed her in this, for the first dress, before King Shahzeman, who rejoiced in her and
well-nigh took leave of his wits for longing and amorous desire; yea, he was distraught with love for her, whenas he saw her, for, indeed, she was
as saith of her one of her describers in the following verses:.When it was the Nine hundred and thirtieth Night, Shehrzad said, "O king, there is
present in my thought a story which treateth of women's craft and wherein is a warning to whoso will be warned and an admonishment to whoso
will be admonished and whoso hath discernment; but I fear lest the hearing of this lessen me with the king and lower my rank in his esteem; yet I
hope that this will not be, for that it is a rare story. Women are indeed corruptresses; their craft and their cunning may not be set out nor their wiles
known. Men enjoy their company and are not careful to uphold them [in the right way], neither do they watch over them with all vigilance, but
enjoy their company and take that which is agreeable and pay no heed to that which is other than this. Indeed, they are like unto the crooked rib,
which if thou go about to straighten, thou distortest it, and which if thou persist in seeking to redress, thou breakest it; wherefore it behoveth the
man of understanding to be silent concerning them.".The company marvelled at this story and the tenth officer came forward and said, 'As for me,
there befell me that which was yet more extraordinary than all this.' Quoth El Melik ez Zahir, 'What was that?' And he said,.Then he gave me the
present and letter and money for my expenses. So I kissed his hand and going out from before him, repaired to the sea-coast, where I took ship with
many other merchants and we sailed days and nights, till, after a prosperous voyage, God vouchsafed us a safe arrival at the island of Serendib. We
landed and went up to the city, where I carried the letter and present to the king and kissing the earth fell [prostrate before him], invoking blessings
on him. When he saw me, 'Welcome to thee, O Sindbad!' quoth he. 'By the Most Great God, we have longed for thy sight and the day is blessed on
which we behold thee once more.' Then he took my hand and seating me by his side, welcomed me and entreated me friendly and rejoiced in me
with an exceeding joy; after which he fell to conversing with me and caressing me and said, 'What brings thee to us, O Sindbad?' I kissed his hand
and thanking him, said, 'O my lord, I bring thee a present and a letter from my lord the Khalif Haroun er Reshid.' Then I brought out to him the
present and the letter and he read the latter and accepted the former, rejoicing therein with an exceeding joy..? ? ? ? ? My heart, since the
leave-taking day afflicted, will tell of my case, And my body, for love and desire grown wasted and feeble and frail..? ? ? ? ? If to my favours thou
aspire and covet me, good lack! What leach such madness can assain or what medicament?.N.B.-The Roman numerals denote the volume, the
Arabic the page.When the evening evened, the king summoned his vizier and bade him tell the [promised] story. So he said, "It is well. Know, O
king, that.Say, by the lightnings of thy teeth and thy soul's pure desire, iii. 19..Officer's Story, The Thirteenth, ii. 181..? ? ? ? ? b. The Second
Calender's Story xlii.? ? ? ? ? c. The Third Old Man's Story ii.145. The Bedouin and his Wife dcxci."O father mine," answered the prince, "I have
heard tell that in the land of Irak is a woman of the daughters of the kings, and her father is called King Ins ben Cais, lord of Baghdad; she is
renowned for beauty and grace and brightness and perfection, and indeed many folk have sought her in marriage of the kings; but her soul
consented not unto any one of them. Wherefore I am minded to travel to her, for that my heart cleaveth unto her, and I beseech thee suffer me to go
to her." "O my son," answered his father, "thou knowest that I have none other than thyself of children and thou art the solace of mine eyes and the
fruit of mine entrails; nay, I cannot brook to be parted from thee an instant and I purpose to set thee on the throne of the kingship and marry thee to
one of the daughters of the kings, who shall be fairer than she." El Abbas gave ear to his father's word and dared not gainsay him; so he abode with
him awhile, whilst the fire raged in his entrails..100. The Lovers of the Benou Tai ccccx.? ? ? ? ? I fear me for my body from sickness and unrest,
Lest of the fear of sev'rance it be betrayed and slain..? ? ? ? ? e. The Fifth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor dlvi.?SINDBAD THE SAILOR AND
HINDBAD THE PORTER..Locust, The Hawk and the, ii. 50..? ? ? ? ? Quoth thou, "The goodliest of things is patience and its use: Its practice still
mankind doth guide to all that's fair and fine.".Fourteenth Officer's Story, The, ii. 183..? ? ? ? ? b. Story of the Chief of the Boulac Police
cccxliv.Meanwhile, he ceased not, he and his beloved, Queen Mariyeh, in the most delightsome of life and the pleasantest thereof, and he was
vouchsafed by her children; and indeed there befell friendship and love between them and the longer their companionship was prolonged, the more
their love waxed, so that they became unable to endure from each other a single hour, save the time of his going forth to the Divan, when he would
return to her in the utterest that might be of longing. Aud on this wise they abode in all solace and delight of life, till there came to them the
Destroyer of Delights and the Sunderer of Companies. So extolled be the perfection of Him whose kingdom endureth for ever, who is never
heedless neither dieth nor sleepeth! This is all that hath come down to us of their story, and so peace [be on you!].O amir of justice, be kind to thy
subjects, iii. 24..? ? ? ? ? a. The First Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor cclii.When she had made an end of her verses, the Lady Zubeideh bade each
damsel sing a song, till the turn came round to Sitt el Milah, whereupon she took the lute and tuning it, sang thereto four-and-twenty songs in
four-and-twenty modes; then she returned to the first mode and sang the following verses:.5. Noureddin Ali of Cairo and his Son Bedreddin Hassan
lxxii.? ? ? ? ? i. The Spider and the Wind dccccviii.Then he sent for the viziers and said to them, 'O wicked viziers, ye thought that God was
heedless of your deed, but your wickedness shall revert upon you. Know ye not that whoso diggeth a pit for his brother shall fall into it? Take from
me the punishment of this world and to-morrow ye shall get the punishment of the world to come and requital from God.' Then he bade put them to
death; so [the headsman] smote off their heads before the king, and he went in to his wife and acquainted her with that wherein he had transgressed
against Abou Temam; whereupon she grieved for him with an exceeding grief and the king and the people of his household left not weeping and
repenting all their lives. Moreover, they brought Abou Temam forth of the well and the king built him a dome (127) in his palace and buried him
therein..? ? ? ? ? For indeed I am mated with longing love in public and privily, Nor ever my heart, alas I will cease from mourning, will I or nill..?
her-bad-boy-billionaire-lover-billionaire-lovers-1.pdf
Page 3/8

Her Bad Boy Billionaire Lover Billionaire Lovers 1

? ? ? ? b. Bakoun's Story of the Hashish-Eater cxliii.? ? ? ? ? Those who our parting plotted our sev'rance still delights; The spies, for fearful
prudence, their wish of us attain..When the poor man heard the merchant's story, he became desirous of marrying his daughter. So he took her to
wife and was vouchsafed of her exceeding love. Nor," added the vizier, "is this story more extraordinary than that of the rich man and his wasteful
heir.".[So he fared on towards them] and when he drew near unto them, he knew them and they knew him; whereupon they lighted down from their
horses and saluting him, gave him joy of his safety and the folk flocked to him. When he came to his father, they embraced and greeted each other
a long time, whilst neither of them availed unto speech, for the greatness of that which betided them of joy in reunion. Then El Abbas bade the folk
mount; so they mounted and his mamelukes surrounded him and they entered Baghdad on the most magnificent wise and in the highest worship
and glory..76. The Khalif El Hakim and the Merchant ccclxxxix.122. El Hejjaj ben Yousuf and the Pious Man cccclxx.? ? ? ? ? The sable torrent of
her locks falls down unto her hips; Beware the serpents of her curls, I counsel thee, beware!.His love on him took pity and wept for his dismay, ii.
210..As for Er Reshid, he shut himself up with Tuhfeh that night and found her a clean maid and rejoiced in her; and she took high rank in his
heart, so that he could not endure from her a single hour and committed to her the keys of the affairs of the realm, for that which he saw in her of
good breeding and wit and modesty. Moreover, he gave her fifty slave-girls and two hundred thousand dinars and clothes and trinkets and jewels
and precious stones, worth the kingdom of Egypt; and of the excess of his love for her, he would not entrust her to any of the slave-girls or
eunuchs; but, whenas he went out from her, he locked the door upon her and took the key with him, against he should return to her, forbidding the
damsels to go in to her, of his fear lest they should slay her or practise on her with knife or poison; and on this wise he abode awhile..? ? ? ? ? How
oft of dole have I made moan for love and longing pain, What while my body for desire in mortal peril went!.6. Isaac of Mosul's Story of Khedijeh
and the Khalif El Mamoun xciv.When the morning morrowed and the folk came forth of the city, they found a murdered man cast down in a corner
of the burial-ground and seeing Bihkerd there, doubted not but it was he who had slain him; so they laid hands on him and carried him up to the
king and said to him, 'This fellow hath slain a man.' The king bade imprison him; [so they clapped him in prison] and he fell a-saying in himself,
what while he was in the prison, 'All that hath befallen me is of the abundance of my sins and my tyranny, for, indeed, I have slain much people
unrighteously and this is the requital of my deeds and that which I have wrought aforetime of oppression.' As he was thus pondering in himself,
there came a bird and lighted down on the coign of the prison, whereupon, of his much eagerness in the chase, he took a stone and cast it at the
bird..After this the king sat, with his son by his side and the viziers sitting before him, and summoned his chief officers and the folk of the city.
Then the prince turned to the viziers and said to them, "See, O wicked viziers, that which God hath done and the speedy [coming of] relief." But
they answered not a word and the king said, "It sufficeth me that there is nothing alive but rejoiceth with me this day, even to the birds in the sky,
but ye, your breasts are straitened. Indeed, this is the greatest of ill-will in you to me, and had I hearkened to you, my regret had been prolonged
and I had died miserably of grief." "O my father," quoth the prince, "but for the fairness of thy thought and thy judgment and thy longanimity and
deliberation in affairs, there had not bedded thee this great joyance. Hadst thou slain me in haste, repentance would have been sore on thee and long
grief, and on this wise doth he who ensueth haste repent.".King's Daughter of Baghdad, El Abbas and the, iii. 53..? ? ? ? ? Whenas En Nebhan
strove to win my grace, himself to me With camel- loads he did commend of musk and camphor white,.The eunuch fell a-weeping in the pit and
the youth said to him, 'What is this weeping and what shall it profit here?' Quoth the eunuch, 'I weep not for fear of death, but of pity for thee and
the sorriness of thy case and because of thy mother's heart and for that which thou hast suffered of horrors and that thy death should be this abject
death, after the endurance of all manner stresses.' But the youth said, 'That which hath betided me was forewrit to me and that which is written none
hath power to efface; and if my term be advanced, none may avail to defer it.' (136) Then they passed that night and the following day and the next
night and the next day [in the pit], till they were weak with hunger and came near upon death and could but groan feebly..Rich Man who gave his
Fair Daughter in Marriage to the Poor Old Man, The, i. 247..? ? ? ? ? n. The Man who never Laughed again dlxxxvii.When she awoke, she said to
the old man, "O elder, hast thou aught of food?" And he answered, "O my lady, I have bread and olives." Quoth she, "That is food fit but for the
like of thee. As for me, I will have nought but roast lamb and broths and fat rissoled fowls and stuffed ducks and all manner meats dressed with
[pounded nuts and almond-]kernels and sugar." "O my lady," replied the Muezzin, "I never heard of this chapter in the Koran, nor was it revealed
unto our lord Mohammed, whom God bless and keep!" (31) She laughed and said, "O elder, the matter is even as thou sayest; but bring me inkhorn
and paper." So he brought her what she sought and she wrote a letter and gave it to him, together with a seal-ring from her finger, saying, "Go into
the city and enquire for such an one the money-changer and give him this my letter.".There was once a king of the kings, by name Ibrahim, to
whom the kings abased themselves and did obedience; but he had no son and was straitened of breast because of this, fearing lest the kingship go
forth of his hand. He ceased not vehemently to desire a son and to buy slave-girls and lie with them, till one of them conceived, whereat he rejoiced
with an exceeding joy and gave gifts and largesse galore. When the girl's months were accomplished and the season of her delivery drew near, the
king summoned the astrologers and they watched for the hour of her child-bearing and raised astrolabes [towards the sun] and took strait note of the
time. The damsel gave birth to a male child, whereat the king rejoiced with an exceeding joy, and the people heartened each other with the glad
news of this..?STORY OF KHELBES AND HIS WIFE AND THE LEARNED MAN..Destiny, Of, i. 136..There was once a man, a headman [of a
village], by name Abou Sabir, and he had much cattle and a fair wife, who had borne him two sons. They abode in a certain village and there used
to come thither a lion and devour Abou Sabir's cattle, so that the most part thereof was wasted and his wife said to him one day, 'This lion hath
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wasted the most part of our cattle. Arise, mount thy horse and take thy men and do thine endeavour to kill him, so we may be at rest from him.' But
Abou Sabir said, 'Have patience, O woman, for the issue of patience is praised. This lion it is that transgresseth against us, and the transgressor,
needs must Allah destroy him. Indeed, it is our patience that shall slay him, and he that doth evil, needs must it revert upon him.' A little after, the
king went forth one day to hunt and falling in with the lion, he and his troops, gave chase to him and ceased not [to follow] after him till they slew
him. This came to Abou Sabir's knowledge and he said to his wife, 'Said I not to thee, O woman, that whoso doth evil, it shall revert upon him?
Belike, if I had sought to slay the lion myself, I had not availed against him, and this is the issue of patience.'.She abode awaiting him thus till the
end of the month, but discovered no tidings of him neither happened upon aught of his trace; wherefore she was troubled with an exceeding
perturbation and despatching her servants hither and thither in quest of him, abode in the sorest that might be of grief and concern. When it was the
beginning of the new month, she arose in the morning and bidding cry him throughout the city, sat to receive visits of condolence, nor was there
any in the city but betook himself to her, to condole with her; and they were all concerned for her, nothing doubting but she was a man..? ? ? ? ?
Then sent I speech to thee in verses such as burn The heart; reproach therein was none nor yet unright;.King and his Chamberlain's Wife, The, ii.
53..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ec. Story of the Barber's Third Brother xxxii.Then will he say to thee, 'Then thou art an ape-leader of the tribe of the
mountebanks?' And do thou reply, 'I may in nowise deny my origin, for the sake of thy daughter and in her honour.' The Cadi will say, 'It may not
be that thou shalt be given the daughter of a sheikh who sitteth upon the carpet of the Law and whose descent is traceable by genealogy to the loins
of the Apostle of God, (267) nor is it seemly that his daughter be in the power of a man who is an ape-dancer, a minstrel.' And do thou rejoin, 'Nay,
O Effendi, she is my lawful wife and every hair of her is worth a thousand lives, and I will not let her go, though I be given the kingship of the
world.' Then be thou persuaded to speak the word of divorce and so shall the marriage be dissolved and ye be delivered from each other.".May the
place of my session ne'er lack thee! Oh, why, iii. 118.So the youth obeyed his father's commandment and taking him, carried him to the
slave-dealer and said to the latter, 'Sell me this old man.' Quoth the dealer, 'Who will buy this fellow, and he a man of fourscore?' Then said he to
the king, 'In what crafts dost thou excel?' Quoth he, 'I know the quintessence of jewels and I know the quintessence of horses and that of men; brief,
I know the quintessence of all things.' So the dealer took him and went about, offering him for sale to the folk; but none would buy. Presently, up
came the overseer of the [Sultan's] kitchen and said, 'What is this man?' And the dealer answered, 'This is a slave for sale.' The cook marvelled at
this and bought the king for ten thousand dirhems, after questioning him of what he could do. Then he paid down the money and carried him to his
house, but dared not employ him in aught of service; so he appointed him an allowance, such as should suffice for his livelihood, and repented him
of having bought him, saying, 'What shall I do with the like of this fellow?'.? ? ? ? ? j. The Two Kings dccccix.Then they left him and dispersed and
one of the sons fell to spying upon his father, so that he saw him hide the treasure without the city. When he had made an end of burying it, he
returned to his house; and when the morning morrowed, his son repaired to the place where he had seen his father bury the treasure and dug and
took it and went his way. When the [hour of the] old man's admission [to the mercy of God] drew nigh, he called his sons to him and acquainted
them with the place where he had hidden his riches. As soon as he was dead, they went and dug up the treasure and found wealth galore, for that
the money, which the first son had taken by stealth, was on the surface and he knew not that under it was other money. So they took it and divided
it and the first son took his share with the rest and laid it to that which he had taken aforetime, behind [the backs of] his father and his brethren.
Then he took to wife the daughter of his father's brother and was vouchsafed by her a male child, who was the goodliest of the folk of his
time..When the damsel (215) saw me in this plight, she said to me, "O man, tell me thy story, for, by Allah, an I may avail to thy deliverance, I will
assuredly further thee thereto." I gave ear to her speech and put faith in her loyalty and told her the story of the damsel whom I had seen [at the
lattice] and how I had fallen in love with her; whereupon quoth she, "If the girl belong to me, that which I possess is thine, and if she belong to my
father, I will demand her of him and deliver her to thee." Then she fell to calling slave-girl after slave-girl and showing them to me, till I saw the
damsel whom I loved and said, "This is she." Quoth my wife, "Let not thy heart be troubled, for this is my slave-girl. My father gave her to me and
I give her to thee. So comfort thyself and be of good heart and cheerful eye.".Therewithal El Abbas smiled and her verses pleased him. Then he
bade the fourth damsel come forward and sing. Now she was from the land of Morocco and her name was Belekhsha. So she came forward and
taking the lute and the psaltery, tightened the strings thereof and smote thereon in many modes; then returned to the first mode and improvising,
sang the following verses:.When the queen heard the last of the talk, she said to the cook, 'The judgment between you shall not be but in
accordance with justice.' Then she dismissed all those who were present and turning to her brother, said to him, 'Indeed thy soothfastness is
established with me and the truth of thy speech, and praised be God who hath brought about union between thee and thy wife! So now begone with
her to thy country and leave [seeking] thy sister Selma and depart in peace.' But Selim answered, saying, 'By Allah, by the virtue of the
All-knowing King, I will not turn back from seeking my sister till I die or find her, if it please God the Most High!' Then he called his sister to
mind and broke out with the following verses from a heart endolored, afflicted, disappointed, saying:.Therewithal the cook equipped his brother
and freighting him a ship, embarked therein merchandise. Then he committed Selim unto him and they set out and departed with the ship. God
decreed them safety, so that they arrived [in due course] at the first city [of the land of Hind], the which is known as El Mensoureh, and cast anchor
there. Now the king of that city had died, leaving a daughter and a widow, who was the quickest-witted of women and gave out that the girl was a
boy, so that the kingship might be stablished unto them. The troops and the amirs doubted not but that the case was as she avouched and that the
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princess was a male child; so they obeyed her and the queen mother took order for the matter and used to dress the girl in man's apparel and seat
her on the throne of the kingship, so that the folk might see her. Accordingly, the grandees of the kingdom and the chief officers of the realm used
to go in to her and salute her and do her service and go away, nothing doubting but she was a boy..The folk flocked about them, to divert
themselves with watching the play, and they called the bystanders to witness of the wager and fell a-playing. El Abbas forbore the merchant, so he
might lead him on, and procrastinated with him awhile; and the merchant won and took of him the hundred dinars. Then said the prince, "Wilt thou
play another game?" And the other answered, "O youth, I will not play again, except it be for a thousand dinars." Quoth the prince, "Whatsoever
thou stakest, I will match thy stake with the like thereof." So the merchant brought out a thousand dinars and the prince covered them with other
thousand. Then they fell a-playing, but El Abbas was not long with him ere he beat him in the square of the elephant, (77) nor did he leave to do
thus till he had beaten him four times and won of him four thousand dinars..There was once, in a city of Hind, a just and beneficent king, and he
had a vizier, a man of understanding, just in his judgment, praiseworthy in his policy, in whose hand was the governance of all the affairs of the
realm; for he was firmly stablished in the king's favour and high in esteem with the folk of his time, and the king set great store by him and
committed himself to him in all his affairs, by reason of his contrivance for his subjects, and he had helpers (253) who were content with him..44.
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